PREVIOUS MEETING: NOVEMBER, 6th 2005
Despite rather inclement weather quite a few members braved it to attend the meeting and for their efforts they had the opportunity to assist with the deflasking of baby orchids and then potting them up. Tracy explained very well to all how to care for the “babies” with our gravel layered ice cream tubs and plastic bottles. We each received a baby Mystacidium capense, an Epidendrum nocturnum and a Cattleya Nitsi x Lc Hillary’s Hope x L anceps. For the next 6 months we will all be very busy watching over our little plants.
Apologies:  were received from Trevor & Shirley Kriedemann, Norma Murray, Rina Rentzke, Lina Muller and Jessica de Beer.
PLANT TABLE: Members votes resulted in the following:
	Hybrids:
	1st
	Brassia Rex
	-
	Ray & Cynthia Hewson

	
	2nd
	Vanda Manuwadee
	-
	Robert & Tracy Moss

	
	3rd
	Oncidium Sharry Baby
	-
	Ray & Cynthia Hewson

	Species:
	1st
	Polystachya ottoniana
	-
	Robert & Tracy Moss

	
	2nd
	Cattleya warnerii
	-
	Robert & Tracy Moss

	
	3rd
	Mystacidium capense
	-
	Robert & Tracy Moss


Raffle:
The plant on raffle, a Cyrtorchis arcuata was won by Yvonne & Mike Bond. Congratulations and enjoy your plant.

NEXT MEETING: 4 DECEMBER 2005 
Our next meeting is the end of year function which is a luncheon that will be held at the Blue Waters Lodge in Gonubie at 14h15. A map is included for your convenience. We hope you will all attend with your family and friends. Members who have not yet booked and paid must please do so with Tracy by 25 November 2005. 
Please remember to bring a small wrapped gift for yourself and each person accompanying you which will be exchanged.

Remember to bring your GOS Lotto tickets to claim your prizes if your numbers are drawn.

GONUBIE GOSSIP: 
SAOC Subscriptions:

If you have not yet paid your subscription of R120.00 please make arrangements to pay this as soon as possible.
Library Books:

There are still books outstanding. Please make arrangements with Lina to return these books by the end of the year.

2005 SAOC Yearbooks:

The 2005 yearbooks are now available at the nursery and members must please collect these from Tracy.

Culture tip for the month

During these hot summer months it is important to try and keep your plants cool. Here are some tips to try and prevent the temperature exceeding 32° C in your shadehouse. 
1) Keep the atmosphere moist by dampening down your floors regularly.

2) Bark or shavings placed under your benches in a thick layer will stay moist longer and will help to increase the humidity.

3) Extra shading: Ray Hewson uses this method successfully and here he tells how:

Materials: A piece of shade cloth (40 or 50%) (If the existing shade cloth is 40% and another one of 40% is added it will not give you 80% shade – it will only be +- 60% shade), 2 lengths of plain galvanised wire and 4 treated poles.
Method: 
1) Erect the poles in positions to suit the width of the shade cloth and the length being the area you want to be shaded.

2) Measure the length of the area to be shaded.
3) Cut the shade cloth the required length but allowing 5% extra.

4) Thread the wire through the outer eyes of the shade cloth.

5) Tie one end of the wire to the pole at the desired height and then the other end to the opposite pole after the wire has been stretched taut.

6) Do the same with the second wire on the other side of the shade cloth to complete the curtain.

7) Attach one end of the curtain to the outer wall of the shadehouse.

8) Draw curtain when extra shading is required on very hot days.
GOS QUIZ:

NOVEMBER’S ANSWER:

Rhyncholaelia digbyana was previously known as Brassavola digbyana. This species is from central America and is closely related to the genus Cattleya. The large waxy flowers are extremely fragrant at night. This species has been used extensively in hybridising with Cattleya, Laelia and Sophronitis. The resulting progeny generally have large flowers and a fringed lip.
The first correct entry drawn and winner of a Restrepia filamentosa was Carol van Niekerk. Good luck with your plant.
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 and a Prosperous New Year
 to all our members and their families.

